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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 6th July 2009

Present:
Dave Young

Vice President (Chairman)

Dave Debnam

Vice President

Chris McLaren

Secretary

Ron Knight

Treasurer



Bill Barrett

Mens Captain



Karen Ashby

Ladies Captain

Phil Abbitt

Helen Morris

Matt Thompson


_________________________________________________________________
2. Apologies 

Received from Tony Green

3.
Previous Minutes

Minutes of the June meeting were accepted and agreed. 

4. Matters Arising

#4, RK to check returnable deposit from Bath Road Awards evening

5. Secretary Report

Correspondence received

· Notification of SEAA AGM 6th Sept 09

· SEAA advise (via Update Sht) Senior Men’s XC Race distance open for discussion, whether to keep current distance of 15K (9ml) or change to Midland/North distance of 12K (7.5ml)

· Dates of XC

· Inter Counties

21/11/09
Parliament Hills

· Main Championships
30/01/10
Parliament Hills

· Masters


TBC

· UKA – New rule book being produced.

· Three Counties League, Ampthill XC moved to 14th Feb 2010, owing to unavailability of hall.  BB advised that Bedford XC (28/2/10) clashes with Nationals (27/02/2010) Check with AFF, (3 Co League administrators 09/10).  C McL

· ARC have updated documents:

· Race Permit Application (Form 003) Risk Assessment has been amended to include ancillary activities, i.e. fun runs etc.

· Rules 21/22 revised:-

· Race Literature/adverts should carry ARC Certified Course Logo

· Rule 24: Race Age distance, brought into line with UKA.  Max distance for 16yr old  is now 16100 mtr (10mile).  Was previously aged 17.

· ARC Championships.  Any UKA/ARC permitted Marathon, Fairlands Valley Half Marathon (1/11/09).  10 Mile Oldbury Power Station 10 (4/10/09).  Round Norfolk Relay 19&20/09/09.

· Letter UKA Welfare regarding Coach Conduct and Licence.  Recommend good practice to hold Coach records, expire dates and numbers.

· Paul Brooks – Advised Beds 3A Dinner 14 August 09

6. Treasurer’s Report

Cash flow sheet shown. Healthy balance boosted by good attendance on the beginners’ course.

KA presented Running Imp International invoice for Ladies 5K trophies.  RK to pay.

HM reported that club charity fund (East Anglia Air Ambulance) stands at approximately £931.68

DD presented £15 cheque for club kit 

Welcome to two new members, Alan Weir and Neil Barton.  

7. June 09 Running Report – Bill Barrett

During the month of June there were many local races in which many Striders participated.

Sunday 7th  Approximately 13 Striders ran the Whipsnade 10k, Club Championships where 7 PB’s were recorded. Chris Lamont was first vet 55. More people may have entered this race if they had not had to pay for the trip round the zoo which is included in the entry price. We have decided not to have this race as our Club Championship next year.

Also on Sunday 7th Ron Knight ran the Leamington 10k, John Chapman ran the Poole 10k and 5k – yes both on the same day! Jeff Dowsett ran the Coombe Hill Run and Andy Ward participated in the Darney Aquathon.

Sunday 14th  About 6 Striders ran the Barton 10k but no PB’s were recorded.

Seven Striders ran the St Albans half marathon where Chris Lamont was first vet 50 once again. We think that he has now achieved this 5 times in the last 6 years. Thom Darby knocked 6 mins off his PB time.

Fri/Sat/Sun 19th 20th 21st Congratulations to Alison Anstee who completed the Colworth Challenge. She ran the 5miles on Friday, 8 miles on Saturday and the half marathon on the Sunday. Chris Hardwicke ran the 8 miles and recorded a PB.

Friday 19th  A number of Striders took up the challenge to run the Marston Vale 5k. There were PB runs from Chris Hunter, Dianne Blackmore, Terri Grassby, Mark Sains, Stewart Read, Greer Kidney and Barbara Hunt. Well done to all of those. Helen Morris also ran the Marston which is her first race for 11 months. Well done Helen nice to see you back.

Saturday 20th  Once again we won the biathlon event against Putteridge Swimming Club. Stuart Harries recorded a PB.

Thursday 25th   This was the date of our annual Alf Brown Handicap run and we were delighted with the turnout of members and even some of our beginners. Thank you to everyone who marshalled or helped in any way. Thank you also to Kate Warren who set the handicap which worked extremely well. The race was won by Erica Harrisen, second was Dave Hardwick and in third place was Christina Parrett. Well done to all involved. It is a wonderful tribute to Alf that we continue to keep this race in high profile. 

Friday 26th   Once again we had an exceptional turnout for the Vauxhall 5 miles race which was also our Club Championships. Thirty runners took part in the event and we were congratulated on the number of runners by the organisers. There were also some very good results. Louise Peters was first lady, Alison Sugars first vet 35, Breda Haughton first vet 65, and Linda Thomasson first vet 45. For the men Alan Weir was first vet 60 with PJ Hough taking first vet 70. Striders were also the first team home with Adrian Copp, Chris Lamont, Tim Davies, Louise Peters and Alison Sugars taking the prize. There were also a number of PB’s recorded as well. 

Sunday 28th  Tom McKeown ran the Mansfield half marathon in a PB time.

Once again a very good month of running, but July looks even busier so watch this space, but please take care and do not overdo the racing. Also try to keep cool and be sensible in this extremely hot spell. Do not get dehydrated and take on plenty of water. 
8. Strider of the Month.

Congratulations to June’s Striders of the Month, Brian Taber and Linda Thomasson.  Brian is given the award for P.B’s gained at Marston 5K and Vauxhall 10K.  Linda is given it for recording P.B’s at the Martson 5K, St Albans ½ Half Marathon, Luton 5 mile and Whipsnade 10K.

9. Ladies 5K.

· Currently 67 entries, highest amount in advance for a few years.  Boosted by members of the current beginners course.
10.Alf Brown Handicap
· This year’s winner was Erica Harrisen. Handicaps worked out by Kate W with information provided by entrants was quite accurate. 

(http://www.runnersworld.co.uk/news/article.asp?UAN=1681)

11.Three Counties Cross Country-Stopsley Round

· This year (25th October) Striders are to host a round of the league.  Brief discussion of course and previous experiences and what would be required.  DY agreed to look for records of previous event held.  Each round attracts around 300 runners.  

Discussion on where to hold the event, either Cardinal Newman School (BB to ask Louise Peters to check out) or Luton Regional.  This would clash with Sunday morning football, so costs may be levied. (BB to ask Steve Reinsford)

Need to identify actions, requirements, access, write to local landowners, advise locals of event, etc.

DY, BB and MT to investigate course options as first action.

12. A.O.B

· Earlier club meeting time. E-mail received from a member suggesting that the club meeting could start earlier as a few members came early to start runs, and also the later times (7:30) meant getting back later, which caused some personal problems.  Before meeting, C McL had spoken to TG about this.  TG proposed that 7:30 should stay as many people struggled to meet that, so 7:00 would be difficult.  He did propose a two tier meeting as a trial, 7:00 and 7:30 as some committee members do get to club for 7:00 pm, but would leave it for discussion by committee.

Committee agreed that meetings are starting later, (as previously minuted) due to volume of runners and congestion at doorway.  Discussion around TG’s proposal feared that the club would become disjointed and could end up with effectively two clubs.  Discussion was then held on how to improve the current situation so that meetings could start punctually.  It was agreed to change the layout of the room, so that doorway would be clear and not get blocked.  Notices would start as close to 7:30pm as possible in future and also advise members that the meeting would start on time.  Start trial 13thh July and monitor situation. 

· Aquatic Centre – DY gave a brief summary of the meeting held with Cllr Simmons and a number of clubs that use Regional Centre.  DY & HM represented Striders.

DY has written to Cllr Simmons and read her reply to those present.  A meeting between TG, DY & Cllr Simmons has been requested to state  Striders needs, and try to ensure the new centre will offer those facilities.  Waiting a suitable date for the meeting.

The next meeting will be held on Monday 3rd August 2009 at the LRSC commencing at 7.45pm. Anyone wishing to submit an item for discussion should hand his or her written submission to the Secretary or any other committee member.
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